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2014  Annual Meeting Report

By Doug Harvey
For those members who were unable to attend the annual membership meeting, I wanted to share my President’s Report.
I’d like to open this report by communicating that the Lake Forest-Summit Owners Association remains financially healthy, continuing to meet its obligations and manage its assets. 

Each year, the homeowners elect new members to the five person board. This year there are two positions to be filled. After the ballots are counted this evening, we’ll be announcing the newly elected members. 

I’d like to take a moment to thank our current board members for their community service. It’s been a privilege to work with such a dedicated group of people. I can honestly say that without exception, each cares deeply about our community, and wants to make living in The Summit a great experience for everyone. 
Board of Directors: Will Overholtzer, Brian Provencal, Joan Poimiroo, Helen Austin, & Doug Harvey.
In addition to board members, we are fortunate to have a group of talented committee chairs that provide countless hours of service to our neighbors and community. 
Architectural: Tom Austin

Landscaping: Joan Poimiroo

Social: Joan Poimiroo & Helen Austin

Welcoming: Linda Harvey

Streets: Will Overholtzer

And last, but certainly not least, we are supported by a very responsive and capable Association Manager, Mimi Menzies. So I’d like to use this forum to say thank you for your service. 

In addition to being the largest part of our budget, maintaining our roads continues to be a major focus of the board. Last year’s repaving project was the largest we’ve done to date, including most of Promontory Point. I hope all would agree that the entire project was well communicated and managed. As a result, we can expect our roads to be well maintained and beautiful for years to come.
Another project currently underway is our work to standardize the look and appearance of all mailboxes. New tops and black paint were added to existing mailboxes in Summit 2 to match new boxes in Summit 1 that were previously replaced. Work will be complete by the end of May.

Security continues to be a top priority. The board is currently reviewing the use of patrols as well as several surveillance options. We would welcome your thoughts and ideas on how we can better balance our needs for security with our rights to privacy.

As for the current water situation as it pertains to the drought and restrictions placed on residents by the El Dorado Irrigation District, each resident should have received a mailing with schedules for landscape irrigation based on your street address ending in either an odd or even number. In addition to watering dates, residents are limited to certain hours of the day for outdoor irrigation.

Also, notices went out regarding lot and yard clearing for 2014. Owners are required to clear undeveloped lots and un-landscaped yards by Memorial Day
As for our economy, the housing market in The Summit continues to improve. The number of foreclosures continues to decline, and we have had many new residents join our community in the last year. For those who are new to The Summit, welcome! The number of open lots also goes down each year, and as more people move into The Summit, I ask that the new board continue to make our infrastructure within The Summit a priority. We must ensure that needed maintenance and improvements are factored into our reserve plans so that our neighborhood continues to be a desirable place to live within El Dorado Hills.
Given that this is our annual meeting, and a quorum was met, I’d like to thank everyone who voted, and again thank the current board for their time and commitment. 
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Annual Election Results:  
Sam Akkad

15 votes
Doug Harvey

54 votes

Joan Poimiroo

47 votes

Wally Richardson
1 write in vote
Resolution to carry over excess funds:  58 votes in favor and none opposed.
Incoming President’s Message
By Brian Provencal

It is my pleasure to continue service on our Summit Owner’s Association Board of Directors. We have continued to work on maintenance and improvement projects over this past year, and I look forward to working with our current Board, home owners, and Kocal in the months to come. Our collective desire is to foster a cohesive community atmosphere in our neighborhood. I encourage all owners to attend our monthly meetings held in Folsom at the Kocal office the second Thursday of every month. You may visit our website at www.thesummitedh.org. 
Parking Enforcement
[image: image2.wmf]Residents are reminded that street parking is prohibited overnight in The Summit unless the vehicle displays a guest parking pass available only from Kocal.  The Association’s security patrol will place warning notices on vehicles parked overnight on Summit streets and will record the license number of illegally parked vehicles.  After three warnings, ticketed vehicles may be towed without further notice.  Retrieving a towed vehicle is both costly and inconvenient.  Please also remember that parking on Hathaway Court and Montgomery Court is prohibited unless the vehicle displays a Summit resident vehicle sticker or One-Day Parking Pass, both available from Kocal.  This rule was established to keep people living outside The Summit from parking on these streets in order to gain free access to the Folsom Lake State Recreation Area.  This problem occurs most often on weekends.  
New Security Company – June 1, 2014
Your Board has been seeking new security in order save money; ensure the community is in compliance of parking rules; and to keep the park safe at night from young people drinking and carousing.  The new company will be Capital Private Patrol.  The dispatch numbers are 530-672-8500 or 916-447-8500 in case of an emergency that doesn’t warrant calling 911. Please keep these numbers handy.
MANDATORY WATERING SCHEDULES

1. Outdoor irrigation is limited to the hours of 7:00 PM to 10:00 AM
2.  Irrigation systems must be turned off when it is raining
3.  Watering days are based on street address ending number (even or odd)

4. Hand watering is allowed any time

Watering Schedule:

· TWICE a week from now to 6/15 & 9/16 to 11/15

· Even: Weds. & Sun.

· Odd: Tues. & Sat.

· THREE times a week from 6/16 to 9/15

· Even: Sun., Weds., & Fri.

· Odd: Tues., Thurs., & Sat.

For more drought information and tips for water conservation, please visit www.eid.org/drought and share this resource with friends, family, and neighbors.
Next Board of Directors meeting will be held on Thursday, June 12, 2014 at 6:00 PM in the Kocal Management offices in Folsom.
~All owners are encouraged to attend~
